Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares and Mobile Homes
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, State of Florida, has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Vivian Dinkins, In Re: Longpoint I Condominium Association, Inc., Docket No. 2016011313, on March 7, 2016. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:

The Division declined to issue a Declaratory Statement because it may not issue a statement concerning events that have already taken place; and because the issues are not within the statutory authority of the Division. The order was filed with the Agency Clerk on May 11, 2016.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Tonia Blount, Administrative Assistant II, at Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2217, (850)717-1476, Tonia.Blount@myfloridalicense.com.
